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March 1, 2006
MEMORANDUM

TO: 

System Test Coordinators

FROM: 
Sharron Hunt, Ph.D.


Director of Testing
SUBJECT:  
Update for the 2006 Administration of the Georgia Criterion-Referenced 



Competency Tests (CRCT)


To assist you in the administration of the CRCT during the state testing window 


of April 3-May 3, the following guidelines are specified for your attention.

Changes:
· Initial results for the 2006 CRCT should be accessed electronically from the secure DOE portal. PL 1 reports will be available on the 12th day while class rosters and class roster summaries will be available on the 14th day after representative sample is reached. System test coordinators will receive an email informing them of when each set of results is available.
· The position of the “Present Test Not Attempted” (PTNA) bubble has been enclosed in its own box in the “For Teacher Use Only” Section 13 of the answer document for each content area.  PTNA should only be coded in cases where a student is presented with an opportunity to test, but refuses or is unable to participate.  This information will be bubbled in by the teacher after testing is completed. 
· The standard administration bubble has been eliminated and schools will only mark the nonstandard bubble, if applicable, for each student given this type of administration.

A new category has been added to the Accommodations section, where teachers will need 
to bubble in the type of accommodations students receive.  These include setting, 
presentation, response, and/or scheduling accommodations.
· Any test booklets (grades 1-2) and answer documents (grades 3-8) with body fluids (considered biohazardous) must be destroyed at the school/system level.  These are not to be returned to Riverside Publishing.  Please make sure that answers have been transcribed to a new test booklet or answer document before destroying these materials.

· A reminder that paraphrasing/rewording of items has been eliminated as an accommodation for special populations of students.  References to “unless specified in an IEP” in all manuals where this might be misconstrued has been corrected and updated by inserting a colored replacement sheet in the Examiner’s Manual for grades 1-2 (yellow), Examiner’s Manual for grades 3-8 (blue), and the Test Coordinator’s Manual (green).  Explaining or paraphrasing the directions only is still allowed as a standard accommodation.
· Seals on grade 1-2 test booklets will be slightly off-centered to insure that no demographic bubbles are covered by the seals.
· First year ELL students must participate in the math CRCT.
· THIRD, FIFTH, and Eighth GRADE STUDENTS ONLY - MAKEUP TESTING: 

Systems testing in the first three weeks of the state testing window (April 3-May 3) have 
until May 3 to complete makeup testing for third, fifth, and eighth grade students only 
who were absent during the eight-day system testing window.


Systems testing in the first three weeks of the state testing window are allowed 

to retain a sufficient supply of third, fifth, and eighth grade test booklets, answer 
documents, and Examiners’ Manuals to complete makeup testing for these students 
only.

Systems testing during the last week of the state testing window will not have 


a time extension for third, fifth grade, and eighth makeup tests.
· The change in the third, fifth, and eighth grade makeup test window means that some systems will need to submit the third, fifth, and eighth grade makeup tests after the main scorable materials pickup.  Listed below are some guidelines for the shipping of scorable materials, nonscorables, and makeup tests (for systems testing in the first three weeks of the state testing window).
1. MAIN SHIPMENT OF SCORABLE MATERIALS.  Pickup of scorable materials 
 will be scheduled for return to Riverside on the fifth school day following the eight-day system testing window. 
2. MAIN SHIPMENT OF NONSCORABLE MATERIALS.  Pickup of nonscorable materials will be scheduled for return to Riverside on the tenth school day following the eight-day system testing window.
3. SHIPMENT OF MAKEUP SCORABLE MATERIALS.  Systems will need to call the Customer Care staff at 1-888-476-0264 to request a makeup return kit.  Systems testing in the first three weeks should also call FedEx at 1-800-463-3339 for shipping the third, fifth, and eighth grade makeup scorable materials to Riverside no later than May 10.  Riverside will provide a Return Packing Form to systems (if applicable) for returning makeup scorable materials.  NOTE: Riverside will also provide prepaid FedEx labels to systems for shipping the Makeup Scorable Materials.

4.   SHIPMENT OF MAKEUP NONSCORABLE MATERIALS.  Information about 

      returning makeup nonscorable materials will be included in the makeup return kit. 

      Nonscorable materials for makeup testing must be returned to Riverside no later than 
      
      May 17. 


      NOTE: Systems will be responsible for payment of shipping the Makeup 
  

      Nonscorable Materials to Riverside.


      REMINDER:  For each shipment, the System Security Checklist should include the 

      number of scorable and nonscorable materials being retained and returned.  Use 
  
      figures 9 and 10 on page 26  in the Test Coordinator’s Manual for packing 

      
      material order.
Reminders:

· Unscored field test questions will appear in all content areas and grades.
· Pre-id labels must be used if available for all students.  Incorrect information on the 

pre-id labels should be corrected in the student information database, not on the answer 
document.

· If a pre-id label is affixed to an answer document and the student is absent for the entire 


eight-day testing window, the answer document should be marked “void” and returned 
with nonscorable documents.

· Unused pre-id barcode labels should be destroyed at the system level.  Pre-id bar code labels should not be transferred or hand carried between schools.  Bubble in all the demographic information for students without pre-id barcode labels.
· All special education students must take either a standard or nonstandard administration of the CRCT or participate in the GAA.
· All other students in grades 1-8 must participate in the Georgia CRCT. 
· Sections 1, 7,  and 8-15 (if applicable) of the test booklets (grades 1-2) and answer documents (grades 3-8) must be completed for all students including answer documents with pre-id barcode labels.  Information requested in Section 1 is student, teacher, school, and system names.  The correct form number needs to be bubbled in Section 7.   Form numbers are located on the front cover of each student’s test booklet.   

Information in Section 8-15 “For Teacher Use Only” is to be completed after testing.  

This includes SRC codes, accommodations, accommodation type, braille, large print, 
EIP services, and if any content area is to be marked as a nonstandard administration. 
· The scripted Examiner’s Manuals have been eliminated for grades 3-8.
· Students in grades 3-8 only are allowed to write in their test booklets.  Only No. 2 pencils may be used for writing in the test booklets for these grades.  And, only answers gridded on answer documents will be scored.
· Psychoeducational programs will receive all their materials from the systems they serve. 

They also have an option to work with the System Test Coordinator of the largest system 
they serve to receive materials.
· Pre-id barcode labels for psychoeducational programs will be sent to each system to distribute to the designated program location.
· Psychoeducational programs should return student answer documents to systems so that they can be included with the home schools’ documents for return of score reports.  The home school is where the student’s FTE resides.
· Psychoeducational programs must use class and building header sheets to identify the home schools of students so that results can be reported with the home school.

· Since psychoeducational programs may have a different testing window than the systems they serve, they may return materials to the students’ home systems in time to return material in each home system’s makeup shipment or earlier.

· An identifier code of 1-24 has been designated for each psychoeducational program to provide results.  This code should be bubbled in Section 9 under the “State Directed Use Only” box for all students being served at these locations.
· Small Group Administration Test Booklets (SGAT) kits will be provided for schools and systems for those students who have a “read aloud” accommodation.  These kits will be packed with copies of the same form number test booklets and marked as an SGAT with a green piece of paper at the front of the package.  Please note that the forms will be spiraled so each grade level will have a different form number SGAT.  Quantities of 10% overage at each grade level in a school will be included.  After systems deplete their quantities of these SGAT kits, no more kits will be provided.  Schools will then need to pull similar forms from packages to create more of these kits.  Schools do not have to pull the same form that was provided in the SGAT kits. 
Additional Information:

· The students’ FTE numbers must be used as the Student ID number on all state-mandated assessments.  Please check the accuracy of the students’ FTE numbers carefully.  All demographic information on hand bubbled answer documents should be verified for accuracy.
· Inventory all test materials immediately upon receipt (materials should arrive in systems two weeks prior to each system’s test administration date, beginning March 15).  You should open shrink-wrapped packages in order to inventory all materials and to insure appropriate quantities for schools.  School Test Coordinators should verify and sign for materials when received.  If any additional materials are needed, order your materials using the FAX ME form found in the Administrative Materials section of the CRCT binder 
distributed during the pre-administration workshops the first week in February.
· The tests should be administered during an eight-consecutive day testing window selected from April 3-May 3.  All make-up tests should be completed during this eight-day period.  The only exceptions are third, fifth, and eighth grade students for whom make-up testing may occur till May 3.  Make-up days are intended for students who have unavoidable, unplanned absences during the regular test administration dates.
· Systems have four days to pack materials to ship to Riverside with materials being picked up on the morning of day five.  Systems wishing to return materials earlier than the fifth day may contact Manna Distribution Services at 1-800-840-9965 or www.manna.com for an earlier pick-up date. 
· Results are anticipated to arrive in systems two weeks after Riverside receives answer documents and after a representative sample of answer documents has been received for statistical analyses.  Systems testing the first three weeks of the state testing window will receive results in two shipments.  The first shipment will contain results of all students tested during the system’s eight-day testing window.  The second shipment will contain results of students who took the third, fifth, and eighth grade make-up tests.
Questions regarding the CRCT should be referred to Shirley Millicans in the Testing Division by phone at (404) 656-2589 or by email at shmillic@doe.k12.ga.us.
SH:sm
cc: 
System Superintendents

Psychoeducational Directors

Kathy Cox, State Superintendent of Schools


Ida H. Love, Ph.D., Deputy Superintendent of Schools

Cynthia Ashby, Ph.D, Director of State Schools

Lynn Roberts

